

ĐỀ B1

Choose the answer next to each line to indicate the odd one out in the following question.

Q1. A. carefully B. badly C. friendly D. angrily

Q2. A. neighbour B. colleague C. classmate D. nephew

Choose the word whose underlined part is pronounced differently from that of the others.

Q3. A. market B. card C. scare D. depart

Q4. A. oranges B. washes C. watches D. stores

Q5. A. bear B. near C. hear D. clear

Choose the correct answer.

Q6. _____ sure that you follow the instructions carefully.

A. Believe B. Try C. Do D. Make

Q7. We're leaving tomorrow. We're going away _____ a few days.

A. on B. in C. by D. for

Q8. I like Betty and Belle, but I think Belle is the _____ of the two.

A. nice B. nicer C. more nice D. nicest

Q9. "_____ does your Chinese class start?" - "At half-past seven."

A. How long B. What kind C. How many D. What time

Q10. The examination will be held _____ June, 2019.

A. at B. on C. in D. to

Q11. Jack _____ working for the newspaper 2 months ago.

A. has stopped B. stops C. stopped D. had stopped

Q12. Don't forget to _____ your gloves on. It is cold outside.

A. let B. make C. put D. fix

Q13. We usually buy three _____ of bread at the weekend.

A. loaves B. loafes C. loafes D. loave

Q14. It is usually better not to _____ things in case they are not returned.

A. lend B. offer C. borrow D. lose

Q15. Most children enjoy _____ with their parents and siblings.

A. play B. to play C. playing D. played

Choose the word or phrase that best fits in the blank.

Q16. Mary: "What is your favourite type of clothing?" Daisy: "_____".

- A. Uniforms make us alike in the schoolyard
- B. They often wear T-shirts on the weekend
- C. I know jeans are made from cotton
- D. Baggy pants. They're so comfortable

Q17. Mai and Lan are talking in the schoolyard. Mai: "Would you mind lending me your bike after class?" Lan: " _____ "

- A. Yes, why not?
- B. No, not at all.
- C. Yes, let's.
- D. Good idea.

Choose the underlined part that needs correction.

Q18. My sister left the room early because she thought the conversation was very bored.

- A. left
- B. early
- C. because
- D. bored

Q19. I want to travel because I enjoy explore new places and meeting people.

- A. travel
- B. enjoy
- C. explore
- D. meeting

Q20. At breakfast yesterday, I did my homework and my dad was reading a car magazine.

- A. breakfast
- B. did
- C. and
- D. was reading

Q21. Choose the best answer to fill in each blank

Q21.1..... on the school picnic you will need a few things. Bring a lot of food that you like. Remember that you will be sharing what you Q21.2..... There will be 20 students on the trip, who will eat a lot of food. It's always best to bring some sun cream in case the sun is Q21.3..... bright. You don't want to get Q21.4..... Also, you might bring a Frisbee or a ball so that you can play games Q21.5..... your friends.

- | | | | |
|-----------------------|----------|----------|-----------|
| Q21.1. A. Having gone | B. Going | C. To go | D. Go |
| Q21.2. A. bring | B. buy | C. want | D. get |
| Q21.3. A. too | B. less | C. more | D. enough |
| Q21.4. A. burned | B. well | C. tired | D. hurt |
| Q21.5. A. with | B. to | C. on | D. for |

Read the passage and answer the questions.

Our planet is Earth. Water covers most of our planet. Almost all of that water is salt water. Salt water is very salty. People, animals, and plants need fresh water to live. Fresh water is not salty. Earth does not have as much fresh water as salt water. People should remember to use fresh water carefully. They should never waste it. Where is Earth's fresh water? Fresh water is found in rivers, lakes, and streams. It can also be found under the ground. Machines pump the water to the surface for people to use.

Q22. What does the text say covers most of our planet?

- A. dirt
- B. water
- C. salt

Q23. This text describes fresh water and salt water. Which type of water covers most of our planet? A. Dirty water covers most of our planet.

B. Salt water covers most of our planet.

C. Fresh water covers most of our planet.

Q24. People, animals, and plants need fresh water to live. What does this information tell us about why it is so important to use fresh water carefully?

A. If we waste our fresh water, people, animals, and plants could die.

B. If we waste our fresh water, we will not be able to go swimming.

C. If we waste our fresh water, people will need to move to the ocean.

Q25. What does the author want to say?

A. Never waste fresh water because we need it to live.

B. It is okay to waste salt water.

C. Fresh water can be found in rivers, lakes, and streams.

Q26. What can be the best title for this passage?

A. Our Earth

B. Don't waste water!

C. We need fresh water

Complete the second sentence so that it has the same meaning to the first.

Q27. I do my homework in two hours. => It takes

.....

Q28. Mr. Cuong plays table tennis well. => Mr. Cuong is

.....

Q29. Do you have a better refrigerator than this? => Is this?

.....

Q30. She likes noodles. => Her favorite.....

.....

Q31. Hurry up or you will miss the bus. => If you don't

.....

Make a complete sentence using the given words.

Q32. John's girlfriend/ wear/ a red T-shirt/ now

.....

Q33. If/ you/ not/ study/ hard,/ you/ not/ pass/ final/ exam

.....

Q34. I/ think/ we/ should/ go/ work/ bike/ instead/ motorbike

Class: Tiếng Anh lớp 5

Name:.....

.....
Q35. does| cook, |she?| doesn't| know| how to| Your sister

.....
Q36. We need| join| to| this game.| five students